
Candia Recycling & Energy Committee 
Public Meeting Minutes 

June 24, 2021 
Attendance:   
Committee members: Clay Caddy, Russ Dann, Dick Snow, and Al Couch.  
Dick Snow set up the meeting to be available on Zoom. 
 
The main agenda item was to discuss the Affinity LED contract for conversion of the town’s 
street lights to LED. 
 
At the June 7th BOS meeting the Board approved the contract and directed that the contract be 
sent to Town Counsel for review. 
 
Town Counsel has reviewed the contract and suggested some minor changes.  
 
As the changes included changes to the language of insurance responsibilities, the contract was 
sent to the Town’s insurance agency, Primex.  We will check with Linda to see if Primex 
approved the changes- if not she will have to check with them. 
 
The contract language also mentions that the town is responsible for police details, IF required 
by the town. Al will contact the Police Chief tomorrow to see if the department will require the 
police details.  
 
We also need to check with Eversource to see when the $3600 incentive amount would be paid 
to the town. It was noted that Affinity already said they would work with Eversource to 
complete the incentive process.  
 
Al will send a copy of the proposed contract changes to Affinity to see if they approve them. 
 
If we can bring this all together by Monday, Russ asked Clay and Al if they would attend the 
meeting to answer any additional questions and try to wrap up t he contract and get the 
funding for the 50% down.  With the signed contract and 50% down, Affinity would then start 
to do the detailed assessment that will determine the exact location and number of lights. 
 
Clay said he will be gathering prices for material for the shed roof that will be installed over the 
oil and the electronics area.  He hopes to get this long-awaited project started soon. 
 
The next meeting will be Thursday, July 22, at 6:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Al Couch, Recycling & Energy Committee member 
 
 


